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Okay Fly Fishers of Northwest Florida, it is that time of year. The 2014 mem-

bership drive kicks off this month.  Renewing members $30.00, Associate 

members $10.00. Jay will gladly receive your dues in cash or check, in person 

or via snail mail. 

See Jay at any of the January meetings or send check to:     Jay Brykczynski 

FFNWF, 4983 Prieto Drive,.Pensacola, FL 32506.    Make checks out to 

FFNWF 
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PRESIDENT  
Cliff Newton  
(850) 637-3367 
ccnewton@gmail.com  

 
VICE-PRESIDENT 
 
 

SECRETARY 
Kent Reagan  
(850) 696-2862 
kwReagan@msn.com 
 

TREASURER 
Jay Brykczynski  
(850) 232-7504 
jaybryk@yahoo.com  
 

NEWSLETTER 
Roy  Turner  
(850) 516-2607 
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MONTHLY MEETINGS  
Meetings at Miraflores Park 
17th Avenue between 
Belmont and LaRua  
 
 

BUSINESS MEETING 
1ST TUESDAY,  7 PM 
 
BULL SESSION  
2ND THURSDAY, 6:30 
PM 
 
CASTING & TYING 
CLINIC 
3RD SATURDAY, 9 AM  
 

I hope everyone had a good Holiday.  Many Thanks are due to Terry McCor-

mick and those that supported him in guiding the club for the last two years.  

The Club had a really good year in 2013, great beginnersô fly fishing class this 

past spring, very active Project Healing Waters group, excellent auction, solid 

financial position and a really fun Christmas Banquet.  We have a very active 

membership with good attendance at the Saturday Clinics, Thursday Night Bull 

Sessions and monthly business meetings.  This great year was due to many vol-

unteers that have come forward to present programs, teach fly tying and casting, 

cook for the Saturday clinics, serve as officers and on committees.  Special 

thanks and congratulations go to Russ Shields who has headed up the Fly Fish-

ing Class and has taken the lead in Project Healing Waters and was deservedly 

selected Fly Fisherman of the Year. 

 

We will need more volunteers this coming year as another Beginnersô Class will 

be starting before we know it.  Be sure to step forward and offer your help in fly 

tying and fly casting coaching.  We need individuals to teach the Fly of the 

Month and to cook for our monthly Saturday Clinics. 

 

Specifically I would ask that someone step forward to take over as Vice Presi-

dent as this position is vacant.  The main responsibilities of this job are to organ-

ize programs for the business meetings and to run meetings in the absence of the 

President.  I would also like for people to step forward to present programs.  You 

all have expertise or have had experiences that would benefit the members. 

 

Letôs all work together to make 2014 an enjoyable and rewarding year for the 

club and the members. 

 

There will be a board meeting on January 7th at 6:00 PM followed be a general 

membership meeting at 7:00 PM.  Looking forward to working and fishing with 

you in 2014!   

Cliff Newton 
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Fishing Reporté. Captain Baz Yelverton 
The good news for December is 

the big redfish are still in the bay, 

and it looks like they may be there 

for a while longer. There is a huge 

school of fish that continues to pop 

up irregularly somewhere between 

the hump of the 3MB and Town 

Point. My neighbor was in the 

middle of them on Christmas Day 

and told me it was the biggest school he has seen all 

season. I haven't seen them since December 13 and 

thought they were gone. We looked for them just 

about every day the third week of December and 

found nothing, so I moved my focus to the Gulf. For 

the next few weeks I'll be running out to Buoy 26 to 

check things out on my way to and from the Gulf, as 

there's just nothing like those big, powerful, bronze-

colored beasts. Here are shots of anglers who scored 

with the bull reds in December: Ben Blevins on De-

cember 8, Chris Jenkins on December 8, Michael 

Gillum  on December 11, and club members Kent 

Reagan and Oleta Webb on December 13. 
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Fishing Reporté. Captain Baz Yelverton é Continue 

The slot-sized redfish continue to be on the flats, but 

their eating habits have changed as the water tempera-

ture dropped. On December 2 JB Shireman landed 

this 27" beauty on one of our favorite flats using the 

old-faithful gray/white EP baitfish. A little later he 

landed another similar-sized fish. Both charged the fly 

and inhaled it. Two weeks later the redfish wouldn't 

touch the same fly presented by new club member Ra-

jiv Mahadkar . I've had the same problem on flats 

where the redfish usually eat the EP tan/white clouser. 

There is something up there for the fish to eat, or 

they'd leave. Crabs maybe?  I've had success in the 

dead of winter with green weenies and tan/white buck-

tail clousers. If I can figure it out before the fish move 

into deeper water I'll let you know. 

 

Of course when the north wind's blowing and the Gulf 

is flat I'll be out there looking for false albacore. Fish-

ing for these little torpedoes in 2' of water is about as 

good as it gets on an 8wt. We got into them on De-

cember 24 in front of the Observation Tower and then 

ran all the way down to the Holiday Inn Express be-

fore we found them again. This time they were within 

ten feet of shore in a foot or so of water. The fish are 

all in the 5-8# range, and you cannot believe how fast 

they run until you hook one in shallow water. My cli-

ents on December 24 Chuck and Chip Horan had 

never saltwater fly-fished before, and they got "broken 

in" on the FA. Each landed two fish, and you could 

probably hear them screaming all the way to Pensa-

cola. The #6 clear gummy minnow is working well, so 

I'm not trying anything else yet. This is the time of 

year to throw your waders in the car and drive down to 

Portofino or the Holiday Inn Express. Just walk out 

and survey the situation. If you see birds working 

close to shore you can bet the false albacore are under 

them. I prefer an intermediate line when fishing the 

edge of the Gulf and always use a stripping basket to 

keep the line from getting tangled up in driftwood, 

seaweed, etc., along the shore. 

 

The website I use to check surf conditions is 

www.buoyweather.com. When they say the wave di-

rection will be from the N or NE it's time to load up 

the truck. If you are thinking about going let me know. 

If I'm not working I'll try to join you. 

  

  Happy New Year!    

  Capt Baz 

http://www.buoyweather.com/

